
The Kolping Society of Cincinnati invites you, your family, and friends to  

Cure your cabin fever with Kentucky traditions and The 140th Run for the Roses.   

Your prescribed remedy will be waiting for you in our  

Outside Pavilion and Biergarten located behind the Kolping Center. 

Enjoy the fun, funky, and cool folk, bluegrass, acoustic rock, and Americana sounds.  Know your  

Farmer’s Name and “Get The Good Stuff” from The Blue Caboose Band!!   

Dining - $8 Kentucky Style Chicken Buffet opens at 7:00  

Bourbon Bar  Wine Table  Cocktail Bar  Beer  

The 140th Kentucky Derby will be broadcast on the Big Screen in the Pavilion AND we will have 

our own “Night at The Races” broadcasts for excitement and wagering. 

The Best Derby Hat and Tie Award for the Ladies and Gentlemen will go to the most creative and 

original garb.  Each will receive a commemorative Engraved Mint Julep Cup (contents included of 

course). 

 Kids area with games, movies, and activities. Horse coloring contest with prizes. 

 Twelve years & under Free Admission, Hot Dogs, and Soda.  

Admission - $5 per person/ $10 per family (parents and school-age children)  

Attire - Horse Race Party Attire Requested 
 

RSVP to schutzenfestcincy@gmail.com

mailto:schutzenfestcincy@gmail.com


 
 

AT THE KOLPING CENTER 

 

 SUNDAY, April 13, 2014 
Doors open at 2:30pm 

Activities start at 3:00 pm 

Bring your own camera for pictures! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Call Beth Hoffman @ 513-851-7959 then press #1 for 

reservations before April 8 and leave your name and 

number of children that will be attending. 

 

RESERVATIONS ARE A MUST! 

 

All Kolping Members children and grandchildren  

are invited! 



KOLPING SAENGERCHOR 

 

SPRING CONCERT 

 

 
Date: Sunday, April 27th, 2014 

Place: Kolping Center, 10235 Mill Rd. Cincinnati, OH 
Time: 3:00 PM, Anniversary Concert with Dinner to Follow 

Cash Bar Available 
Dinner Features: Swedish Meatballs, Potatoes Au Gratin, Green 

Beans and Dessert 
Cost: $15.00 Per Person 

 
TICKETS MUST BE PURCHASED IN ADVANCE FROM A 

SAENGERCHOR MEMBER 

OR 
Send your check made out to Kolping Saengerchor with a self- 
addressed stamped envelope to Doris Wilke at 5180 Deeridge 

Lane, Cincinnati, OH  45247 – Phone 513-521-5019 
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KOLPING PHONE NUMBERS 

 

President – Walter Amrein, 513-367-1511 

V. President – Richard Ellensohn, 513-742-5895 

Membership – Nancy Ellensohn, 513-742-5895 

Sick Comm.  – Christa Olding, 513-385-1476 

 

Sub Group Presidents: 

 

Brewing Klub – Mike Seibel, 513-256-8213 

Sängerchor – Bill Kraeling, 513-238-9570 

Schützen Club – Aaron Callahan, 513-406-3188 

Seniors - Christa Olding, 513-385-1476 

Sports Club – Rick Hill, 513-858-1174 

Young Families – Paul Ahrnsen, 513-542-8554  

House & Grounds – Werner Wilke, 513-521-5019 

Kolping Center 

 

Clubhouse Rentals –  513-851-7951 then press 1 

Business Office – 513-851-7951 then press 1 

Clubhouse – 513-851-7951 then press 5 

Hall, 513-851-1951 then press 4 

 

Euchre Schedule 2014 
Kolping Center - 10235 Mill Rd., Cincinnati, 

Ohio   45231 

 

May 4  

 
Be sure to come early to register.  We begin 

playing at 1:30 p.m. 

 

For info call:   Doris Wilke,   513-521-5019 or 513-

519-1167 
*************************************** 

Notice 
Upon the death of a MEMBER, please call the 
President of the Kolping Society or one of the 

Bereavement Committee members.  In order that 
the membership can be aware that a MEMBER has 
died, the family of the decedent should be willing to 

place in the Death Notice that the decedent is a  
Member of the Kolping and at what time Kolping 
members should assemble for prayers. (This should 

be mutually agreed upon by the family and the 
Kolping representatives).  The Board of Trustees 
agreed that this notice should present members of 
the Bereavement Committee are:  Christa Olding, 
Marilee Uhlhorn, Lois Kemper or Berni Brunsman 
 

Kolping and Paul & Donna Boehm, Chairman of 
the Kings Ball: 

 
Thank you for everything,   On behalf of the entire 

King’s Ball committee and the King’s Court we 
would like to take this time to thank everyone who 

attended the King’s Ball and supported Queen 
Cathy.  There are too many people to mention by 
name, but the food, the entertainment by Franz 

Klaber Orchestra and the program performed by the 
Donauschwaben Strauss Ball Dancers was very 

much appreciated by all in attendance.  Thank you 
from the bottom of my heart, 

 
Queen Cathy and Family 

 

SÄNGERCHOR /SENIOR FISH FRY 
 

Many thanks, to all who came and enjoyed a good 
evening with family and friends at the Kolping 

Center.   We appreciate the support you gave us and 
hope that you will continue to come for other 

functions which we schedule. 
A GREAT BIG THANK YOU to all who helped in 

any way to make the evening successful 
 

SENIOR AN SÄNGRCHOR MEMBERS 
 

****************************************** 
SENIOR NEWS 

THE MAY MEETING IS ON MAY 13TH 
  

We will have the Baby Shower for the 
OLD ST. MARY’S PREGNANCY CENTER 

At our May meeting.   Any article for babies are 
most welcome, diapers, cloths, lotion, etc.  Come 
and meet your friends and enjoy a good lunch and 
Gemuetlichkeit 
  Christa Olding, President 

SICK & SHUT IN’S 
Agnes Oevermeyer  Tom Brinkmann 
Gene & Sis Meister  Ray Shively 
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Gunther Uhlhorn  Frances Deddens 
Mary Tensing   Emmi Rosen 
Ted Segbers   Bill Kraeling 
Dick Wysong   Hank Gerbus 
 
Keep these folks in your prayers.   Stop and visit for 
a while or give them a call.   Send a card to make 
them feel their friends are still thinking of them. 
****************************************** 

Happy Birthday to all our 
members who were born in 

April 
 

Date of 

Birth 
Last Name First Name 

4/1 Hoerstmann Ferd 

4/1 Brunsman Bernadette 

4/2 Schroeder Gertrude 

4/2 Hollis John 

4/2 Bandenburg Robert 

4/2 Schmidt Brian 

4/3 Neumann Philip 

4/4 Krallman John 

4/4 Whalen Pat 

4/4 Uhlhorn Greg 

4/5 Metzger Ferd 

4/5 Buelsing William T. 

4/5 Rademacher Michael 

4/6 Meyer John H. Jr. 

4/6 Stroeer Linda 

4/6 Kalkhoff Heinz, Jr. 

4/7 Finke Daniel 

4/8 Zerhusen Irmgard 

4/8 Schneider Robert 

4/8 Becker William 

4/8 Vosseberg Frank 

4/8 Berens Eric 

4/9 Smith Daniel 

4/10 Bueter Joseph 

4/10 Ricke Elisabeth 

 

Date of 

Birth 
Last Name First Name 

   

4/10 Ostendorf Clara 

4/12 Kappen Otger 

4/13 Janszen Christine 

4/14 Kreutzjans George P. 

4/15 Gerdes William 

4/15 Hill Theresa 

4/16 Uhlhorn Gunther 

4/16 Viox Robert 

4/16 Hambrick Linda 

4/17 Merk Lin 

4/17 Trautmann Donald S. 

4/17 Von den Benken David 

4/18 Oevermeyer Agnes 

4/18 Hemme Richard 

4/18 Kaiser David 

4/18 Janzen Rick 

4/19 Ahlrichs James 

4/19 Hambrick Tim 

4/19 Seibel Karolyn 

4/20 Bertke Gene 

4/20 Jester Trudy 

4/21 Fleischer Dolly 

4/21 Garland Willliam 

4/21 Dechering Rosie 

4/21 Redder Erika 

4/22 Ruff Gregory 

4/23 Stapf Lisa 

4/24 Grohs Albert 

4/25 Dechering Martin 

4/26 Cook Raymond 

4/29 Szczepanski Maria 

4/30 Ader Gary 
 

Join the Kolping Seniors for a day of fun at  
 



Kolping Bulletin      April 2014            www.kolpingcincinnati.com 
 

Miami Valley Gaming 
Thursday, April 24, 2014 

 
9:45 A.M. Leave the Kolping Center, 10235 

Mill Rd., Cincinnati, Ohio  45231 
 
10:30 a.m. Arrive at Miami Valley Gaming, 

Monroe, Ohio 
 
  2:30 p.m. Leave Miami Valley Gaming 
 
3:13 p.m. approx. arrival back at the Kolping 

Center 
 

Upon arrival each person who has not been to 
Miami Valley Gaming will receive their gaming 

card and $15.00 slot money. 
If you would like to join the group we will need the 

following information: 
 

$20.00 for the bus 
Include your Name, Address, City, State, and 

Zip  
Birth date 

 
Send your check made out to Doris Wilke to:   

 Doris Wilke 5180 Deeridge Lane, Cincinnati, Ohio 
45247 

 
Kolping History 

 
 
In the last month, a mountain of information has been 
supplied by Bill & Phyllis Lunnemann, Christa & John 
Olding, Hank Gerbus, Mary & Ted Tegenkamp, Doris & 
Werner Wilke, Jane Fitzpatrick, Gene Bertke, Ron Von 
Den Benken, Cathy Weissmann, Paul Boehm, Jim & 
Joyce Brown, Liz Ruether, Carol Kalkhoff, Dottie & 
Carl Nissen, Joan Rehling, Trey & Cindy Seibel, Larry 
Fehrenbach, Clara & George Ostendorf, Charlie & Helen 
Zix, Ferd & Walburga Kappen, Joe & Doris Ahrnsen, 
and Otger Kappen.  These people are known by most at 
Kolping, except for Jane Fitzpatrick, who is the 
granddaughter of Ed Lamping, a member from 1925 to 
1999, as well as the Schützenkönig in 1929.  Ed carved 
the eagle for Schützenfest for most of Kolping’s ninety 
year history.  It is a stroke of good luck for today’s 
members that he also saved so many things and that Jane 

has done an excellent job of preserving the physical 
memories of her grandpa.  
 
The King’s Court information is nearly complete for the 
last fifty plus years.  Still needed are court pictures for 
Willi & Christine Gerdes and Steve & Anni Wessels, as 
well as all court pictures from 1959 and before.  It may 
not have been the general rule to even take court pictures 
before 1960, though we did find one from 1955. 
 
Pictures of the King and Queen from King’s Ball 
invitations are still needed for Frank and Vera 
Rosenacker (1964), and August Breuwer and Betty 
Lindner (1960), as well as any from 1959 and before.  
Like court pictures, these may not have even existed 
before 1962.  A nice snapshot of the king and queen 
would be a good substitute. 
 
We have the names of all who were on the King’s 
Courts back to 1971 and also for 1962.  Does anyone 
have the name lists for the other years? 
 
We have a picture of every president of Kolping except 
for Fred Kuhn (1972), and Jack Bloemer (1986).  Can 
anyone help with these two?  They can be cropped out of 
a group shot, if necessary. 
 
Now for the hard part - personal stories and 
memories - When did you join Kolping and why?  How 
many generations of your family have been involved in 
the Society?  What are your earliest memories of 
Kolping?  What are some of your favorite memories?  
How has being a member of the Kolping Society 
changed your life and/or made it better?   
 
These questions and others were asked of members back 
in 1991.  Three of the members from the 1920’s and 
1930’s answered before the project ended unfinished.  
Now, twenty-three years later, so many memories have 
been lost.  Let’s not go down that road again!  There is a 
reason we celebrate longevity of membership in the 
Kolping Society.  Memories are important and need to 
be preserved.  Now is the time to do that.  We have a 
form, full of questions that we will gladly mail to you 
upon your request.  Hank Gerbus and Otger Kappen 
have already beaten everyone to the punch with this.  
Please join them in this worthwhile endeavor. 
 
Translation help needed – We have some articles that 
appeared in the Kolping Banner in the early 1930’s, as 
well as some other articles that need to be translated to 
English.  Anybody willing and able to help?  It’s too big 
of a job for Manfred Schnetzer and Joe & Doris Ahrnsen 
alone! 
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We need some “old timers” who have e-mail 
addresses, so we can pass along some pictures with 
the many faces that need to be identified.  
 
Thanks so much to all who have stepped forward 
with assistance and contributions of information.  
The positive response has been overwhelming.  Our 
contact information is below.  
 
Mike & Nancy Pelzel 
6205 Twinwillow Lane 
Cincinnati, Ohio 45247 
513-385-3120 
pelzelfest@aol.com 
 
 
****************************************** 

4-H 
 

It’s been a long time since I have written about 

 4-H but as it is part of the history of Cincinnati 

Kolping for 20+ years I have been asked to write 

about our 4-H Club.    

 

I am in need of pictures, memories, and your help 

to make this article show just how much the kids 

and parents enjoyed 4-H.    Pictures of working at 

Kolping on our projects, camping at Camp 

Graham, County & State Fair Competitions, 

Square Dances, Pot Luck Dinners, Fund Raisers, 

writing and selling our cook books.    

 

Get in touch with me and we can meet to get your 

information to me.  

 

Thanks for your help in advance. 

 

Doris Wilke, 513-521-5019, Email:   

Wilke1115@aol.com or send your info by mail 

5180 Deeridge Lane, Cincinnati, Ohio  45247 

 

Fr. David Hiller Endowment Fund Report 

 

Hugo Rasp Memorial – Dottie & Carl Nissen 

Wally Gerbus Memorial – Kirsch CPA Group 

Stube Nacht – Bar Tips 

Shooting Night – Bar Tips 

FDHF Fish Fry – Bar Tips 

 

We are very grateful for these donations and also 

for remembering this Fund at very difficult times, in 

2013 the Fund provided $20,000.00 for eight 

Catholic High School scholarships.  Six of these are 

renewable and two new scholarships will be 

awarded for the 2014-2015 school year.  It is our 

goal to award at least eight scholarships per year 

but deep in our hearts we strive to build the Fund 

so that we can increase the number of scholarships 

available to the Kolping membership and hopes 

that it contributes in this way to entice more young 

families to join the society and take an active part 

in its life. 

We thank everyone who has in any way supported 

this Fund in the past and we are looking for your 

continued support. 

Ted Tegenkamp, Treasurer 

 

WEDDING ANNIVERSARY MASS 
 

SUNDAY, JUNE 15, 2014 
  

Congratulations to all Kolping couples celebrating a 

significant wedding anniversary this year. That 

would be a celebration of 10, 20, 25, 30, 40, 50, 55, 

60, 65 or 70 years of marriage anytime in 2014. 

Your Kolping family would like to help make this 

year special by celebrating your wedding 

anniversary at the Communion Sunday Mass on 

June 15th at 11 a.m. at the Kolping Center.  A 

buffet brunch will follow. Please call Rita Musbach 

if you are celebrating so we can include you in the 

plans for this special day. 

 
Phone: 513-793-1148  

****************************************** 
KOLPING LENTEN PROJECT 

 
In the January Bulletin it was announced that the 
Lenten Project for 2014, would be to assist Old St. 
Mary’s Church with the repairs of their organ. It is 
an expensive renovation. 
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THIS IS A REMINDER: THE “LENTEN 
PROJECT” WILL CONTINUE UNTIL MAY 3  
 
We have received eight donations thus far. Now 
that Lent has begun, your donations can be sent to 
Kolping at 10235 Mill Road, Cincinnati, Ohio 
45231. Mark the envelope “Lenten Project”. Make 
your check to Kolping Cincinnati. 
There is no donation too small, but be as generous 
as your means permit. 
PLEASE HELP. 
 
The list of donors: 
Amrein, Walter & Elizabeth                    
Eismann, Rudy & Margret                                           
Hoerstmann, Ferd & Lorraine                         
Kolping Seniors    $200.00 
Meyer, Vince & Bev                                              
Mueller, Herman & Helen                                     
Schrand, Helene                                                  
Schulte, Eric & Mary Etta  
 
*****************************************                               

FROM THE PRESIDENT”S DESK 
 

Congratulations to all the recipients that received 
recognition at the Awards dinner on April 6. 
Congratulations to all the members who received 
“Years of Service” awards, also.  
When you add up the many years of service and 
consider the many hours of work for the Kolping 
Movement, it is staggering. Thank you for your 
service. 
Welcome to the fifteen new members that we 
initiated on April 6, also. We invite you to join the 
many sub-groups. You will enjoy your membership 
even more and meet nice people. 
Walt Amrein 
 
 
 

 

SCHUETZEN KLUB KORNER 

 
Next Shooting Date: April 11th 

 

REMINDER - WE ARE SHOOTING THE SECOND  

FRIDAY THIS MONTH DUE TO GOOD FRIDAY 

FALLING ON THE 3RD FRIDAY 

 

Place: Kolping Clubhouse 

Practice: 7:00 Competition: 8:00 

 

Targets: Team Geoppinger Bar: Team Finnegan 

Food: Team Moore  Tickets: Team Schlake 

 

March Scores 

Team High For March: TEAM TRAUTMANN (328) 

 

Individual High for March: PAUL ANHOFER (Shoot 

Off Winner) (69), PATRICK ABELL (69) 

 

Yearly Lead Team Competition: TEAM 

TRAUTMANN (2288) 

 

Yearly Individual High: MIKE SCHMIDT (469) 

 

 Top 3 Teams to Date: 

 TEAM TRAUTMANN (2288) 

TEAM CALLAHAN, AARON (2269) 

TEAM WIENKAMP, PAUL (2256) 

TEAM BRUNSMAN, GARY (2256) 

 

Thanks to everyone who participated in the 

Quokenbrugge Cup, you donations were 

generously appreciated and go to a great cause, 

let’s congratulate our winner!  JOE FREESE 
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A big thanks to Ray Cook for running the 

Quokengrugge Cup! 

*****************************************                    

 

ARTICLES FOR THE MAY BULLETIN ARE DUE 

FRIDAY, MAY 2
ND

 BEFORE NOON 

Doris Wilke, email:  Wilke1115@aol.com      

 

 

ATTENDENCE PRIZE 

 

The April Winner of the attendance prize 

was Barbara Macke who was not at the 

meeting so next month the attendance 

prize will be $425.00.     You could be the 

winner so it is in your best interest to come 

to the meeting on May 2
nd

. 

************************************ 

 
 

Happy Easter to all  
The Bulletin Helpers 

Tom & Jeannine Brinkman 
Berni Brunsman 

Jim & Lois Kemper 
Ed & Genie Reinert 

Vera Schon 
Doris Wilke, Editor 

     

DON’T FOR GET TO 

CHECK OUT THE 

KOLPING WEBSITE AT 
WWW.KOLPINGCINCNNATI.COM 


